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A Very Special Thank You to 
Terry & Angela Wecker

Gateway Center would not be as successful as it is today 

without the never ending dedication and commitment of our 

board member Terry Wecker and his wife Angela. Together 

they have created Gateway’s biggest fundraiser, the 

Monterey Rock & Rod Festival. This event expands each year 

with more participants and visitors than the year before it. 

     For the 12th consecutive year, Terry and Angela have 

spent countless hours organizing the participants, vendors 

and volunteers to produce an entertaining dance, auction 

and amazing car show for all to enjoy.

     Terry and Angela have a strong connection to Gateway 

Center as John F. Wecker, Terry’s father, was a co-founder of 

the agency and his brother John was a longtime client. 

     Their desire to continue his father’s legacy by supporting 

the clients and residents of Gateway Center, so they may all 

thrive and live a productive life with dignity and respect is 

evident in not only producing the car show but offering their 

expertise in various areas pertaining to board member 

duties. And let’s not forget Angela’s abundance of delicious 

homemade baked goods that everyone enjoys!

     We are forever grateful to both Terry and Angela for the 

selfless work they do year ’round to support Gateway’s 

mission. Our clients and residents benefit greatly each day 

from their generous service and dedication.

                                        Thank you Terry and Angela!

The Monterey Rock & Rod Festival is a major fundraiser
for Gateway Center of Monterey Co., Inc. This 
event could not take place without the generous 
assistance of the committee chairs. The following 
individuals work all year long on this event to give the added 
recognition to Gateway Center and, of course, the always needed 
funds for programs. Let’s all thank the following committee chair  
volunteers: Dan Aliotti, Judy Anderson, Jim and Rhonda 
Chambers, Meredith Crews, Kathy Jeal, Kristina Olfson, Patricia 
and Roger Payne, Dave and Cathy Ruccello, Mark and Kim Russo, 
Bob Urquides, Ronnie and Joan Usrey, James Wayman, A. J. 
Wecker, Bob and Sue Wecker, Mike and Cheryl Wecker, and Terry 
and Angela Wecker. This 12th Annual Festival kicked off with an 
Old Fashion Sock Hop, complete with BBQ, live music by the Yard 
Dogs and Jeremy “Elvis” Pearce & The Memphis Sons, a silent 
and live auction on Friday, June 21, 2018 which was held in the 

Monterey Room at 
the Monterey County 
Fair and Event 
Center. Saturday the 
event moved to 
Downtown Monterey 
at the Custom House 
Plaza. Over 150 
classic cars and 
trucks were on 

display, along with food and merchandise vendors. This year’s 
headliner was Janis Joplin’s Original Band Big Brother and the 
Holding Company, featuring Darby Gould. The weather was  
great with thousands of attendees present throughout the day.  
We presented a check for $30,000 to Gateway Center of 
Monterey County at the September Board Meeting. We also  
want to thank all of our sponsors so please visit our website at 
montereyrockrod.com for a complete list.  –Terry Wecker

12th Annual Rock & Rod Fest

Angela & Terry Wecker

Terry Wecker (right), MRRF Chair, presents a 
check to Gateway Center of Monterey County.

Big Brother & The Holding Company



Many Thanks to Mez Benton!

Check Out Our New Vans!

Introducing Our New 
Board of Directors

Mezola Benton joined our 
board in 2008 during a very 
critical time. Change was 
eminent but we were not sure 
what it would look like. Her 
energy, excitement and 
commitment to Gateway 
Center touched everyone 
around her and affected a 
positive change. Thank you 
Mez for nine years of service.  

Through the generosity of the Loesche Estate we have  
purchased two new wheelchair vans. This increases the 
amount of clients attending community outings by  
almost twenty!  

(Standing Left to Right) David Flores (Chair), Bill Parham, 
Kristina Olfson, Jim Landman (Vice Chair), Leon Heller 
(Treasurer), Terry Wecker
(Seated Left to Right) Jeannette Fassier-Walker (Secre-
tary), Susan Flores, Stephanie Lyon (Executive Director)

You can help to make a very real difference in the lives of the men and 
women that Gateway Center serves. Please consider making a donation 
to Gateway Center today. Donations of money and in-kind services are 
welcome and greatly needed. 
    Please use the remittance envelope enclosed, or contact Executive 
Director Stephanie Lyon at (831) 372-8002 ext.220.

INDIVIDUALS
Kristen Bauer

Thomas Beck

Marjorie Bench

Lorraine Boerner

Robert Boerner

Robert & Paula    

    Bonincontri

Amber Burkhardt

Meredith Crews

Rhonda & Jim

    Chambers

Mark Cuthbert

Meredith Daprato

Karl Detweiler

Pete & Karen  

    DiMaria

Tim Downs

Corazon Earnest

Deborah Eitelberg

EJ Erner

Patsy Fedore

Erik Flemming

Brian Ford

Lila Gee

Ed Geiger

Charles & Marilyn  

   Gibfried

Deborah Hatch

Diane Hatch

Terrie & Robert

    Hatch

Wayne Hatch

Jodi & David Hayes

Lenore Honan

Mildred Huff  

   Charitable Trust

Jean Issacs

Patricia Jacobs

Eva Jakubovic

Joyce & John  

   Johnson

JD Kerrest

Sharon Lucchesi

Al Macks

Dennis & Susan Mar

Tom Marchese

Robert Martin

Ed & Maryjane  

   Melvin

Kari Mewbourne

Mary Jo Meyers

Mary Ada Morton

Marion Moss

Paul Nielsen

Bette Nybakken

J. W. Nybakken

Michael & Vicki

    Odello

Sweed Olfson

Monica & Ricardo  

   Orbegoso

Bill & Mary Parsons

Charles & Helen Pilni

Helen Plumber

Billy Quon

Paula & Ron Ridley

Mercedes Rivera

Corrina & Michael

    Rucka

Tony & Connie 

    Salmeri

Carmen Scardina

James & Marcia  

   Scott

Sal Seeno

Chris Shake

L. Edward Shaw

Chris Sotus

Garret & Charmagne  

    Tollkuhn

Margaret  

    Tollkuhn-Lubinski

The Alexander F.  

    Victor Foundation

Joseph & Catherine  

    Von Schwind

Walter Wagenhals

Nancy Waight

K. D. Wal

Judith Wallace

Judy Edythe 

   Watkins

Wilton Watkins

Jim Wayman

Tina Wayman

Mike & Cheryl

    Wecker

Terry & Angela  

    Wecker

Nels Weigand

Joel & Wendy  

   Weissman

Jeri Whelan

Chloe Wilson

Mary Winn

BUSINESSES
Anonymous

Bank of America

Black Stallion  

   Estate Winery

Bright Funds  

   Foundation

California Pizza  

   Kitchen

California State Fair

Carmel Mission Inn

Carmel Valley Kiwanis  

   Foundation 

Catholic Daughters  

    of Americas

Church Women  

    United Monterey

City of Monterey

Columbia  

    Foundation

Community  

    Foundation of  

    Monterey County

Den of Good Bears  

    of the World

Embassy Suites

Firehouse Machine

We apologize for any misspellings or omissions.

MAKING DREAMS COME TRUE…
January 1, 2018–August 1, 2018 Donations

Foursome  

    Development  

    Company  

    Chapter III

Gusto’s

Happy Hollow Zoo

Hyatt Regency

Knights of Columbus  

    Counsel 12888

J. Ray Fine Art  

    Photography

Kevin Phillips  

   Managing Partners

Kiwanis of Carmel

Mellville Tavern

Mont Blue Resort

Monterey Bay  

   Whale Watching

Monterey Elks  

   Lodge, No. 1285

Monterey Sanitary  

    Supply, Inc.

Monterey Tides

National Steinbeck  

    Center

New York Life  

    YourCause LLC  

    Trustee

NIAC Insurance

Nordson  

   Corporation

Progressive Benefit  

   Group

Peninsula Septic  

   Tank Service

Portola Hotel & Spa

Samoan Club of the  

   Monterey Peninsula

Santa Barbara Club

Seaside 

   Breakfast Club

Scheid Family 

   Vineyards

The Clement

The Mildred  

   Hitchcock Huff  

   Charitable Trust

The Rotary Club  

   of Monterey

The Sardine Factory

The Wecker Group

   Bob & Sue Wecker 

Trader Joe’s

Truist

United Way of  

   Monterey County

THANK YOU AGAIN FOR 
YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 
HOW TO GIVE: Gateway Center offers a variety  
of innovative giving programs. 

There are many ways to make an estate gift. Please consult your tax  
or estate planning professional to determine which is best for you.

CASH: Funding a gift with cash is one of the simplest ways to 
create a planned gift.

BEQUEST: You can name Gateway Center in your will or trust.

STOCK: A gift of appreciated securities or other assets could avoid 
capital gains while providing a tax deduction.

OTHER WAYS: Life income gifts such as charitable gift annuities 
or charitable remainder trusts, life insurance policies, gifts of 
retirement funds (IRAs) and gifts of real estate in which a life estate 
is retained. These methods of giving can provide both income and 
tax advantages. 

Please Contact Gateway (831-372-8002) to discuss how these 
options may work for you. 

On behalf of the residents, families, and staff of Gateway Center, we extend 
our deepest appreciation to all of our financial supporters. Without your 
contributions, the programs and essential services we provide would not be 
possible. Gateway Center survives and thrives because of you.   Thank You!

Gateway Center Day Programs

UnChained Pays Us a Visit!

Health & Wellness Room

July 1st saw the kick off of our new Day Program 
curriculum. As we now focus on Person Centered 
Planning, we have restructured our days to offer more 
choices for the individuals we serve. The days are 
divided into three periods with five classes to choose 
from, such as, art, life skills, vocational, exercise, and  
community outings. Within each class, curriculum has 
been developed to help navigate the staff and clients 
to success. Choices include, but are not limited to,  
gardening, stretching, math skills, balance, bingo,  
and bowling. The Clients have thoroughly enjoyed  
this change. 

Our “Gymnasium” is open! Teresa 
Niccum, our Physical Therapist 
consultant, spent many hours 
working on getting this program  
up and going, there are a variety  
of classes offered  from Chair Chi  
to circuit training, to fun and  
games, as long as we’re moving  
and grooving life is great. 

Kristen Fletcher is Executive Director of UnChained, a 
nonprofit that pairs under served youth with homeless 
dogs to give both a second chance. Kristen and her 
collie, Lady, are a Therapy Dog team who have visited 
with Gateway Center residents since December 2016. 
She has a background in environmental law and is an 
enthusiastic photographer of people, dogs and the 
Central Coast. Lady brings a wonderful sense of 
relaxation and comfort to Gateway residents and  
they all look forward to Lady’s visits!

Kristen Fletcher


